






STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  October 29, 2021      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 2226 Patterson Avenue (TC2021-0008) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
On August 30, 2021, while driving home I noticed a large vegetative debris pile on 5th 

Street by Patterson.  On September 1, 2021, I received an e-mail from code 
enforcement regarding the same pile (see attached email).  My knowledge of the 

property and Google Earth photos indicate that one Sapodilla tree had been removed 
from the property without benefit of a tree removal permit.  When contacted, Waste 

Management was able to provide a phone number for a contact person regarding the 

debris pile (Anwar Hossain).  The property owner is listed as Anwara Begam. 
 

A site inspection was done with Anwar Hossain on October 4, 2021.  He said he was the 
son of the property owners. The stump of the removed tree was measured 

(approximately 28.9” caliper) and Mr. Hossain showed me the recent fruit tree plantings 
he had done on the property. 

 

    
 

Photo of debris pile and missing Sapodilla tree area. 



Additional Information:  In May 2020, I documented that the Sapodilla tree on the 
property had been improperly trimmed.  I went to the front door and spoke quickly to a 

lady who did not speak English.  I left my business card and left the site.  I did not have 
a chance to follow up on the improper trim.  Below is a photo of the sapodilla tree from 

that site visit. 

               
 

                Below is a photo of the tree from Google Earth dated March 2019: 
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Below are photos from the site visit on October 4, 2021. 
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Below are two photos of fruit trees that were recently planted on the property. 
  

 
 

 
 

Mango tree 

planted on 

Patterson side 

of property. 

3-Mango trees 



     
 
 

The March 2019, street view photos show some type of trees/shrubs growing where Mr. 
Hossain claims he planted three new mango trees.  It is hard to determine what species 

those trees are/were in the Google photos, but Mr. Hossain did say he removed those 
trees and planted the new mango trees.  The Mango tree on the Patterson side of the 

property is definitely a newer planting. Therefore, based on Mr. Hossain’s information, 
he planted a total of 15 inches of mango trees. 

 
 

 

3-Mango trees 








